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GRINNELL COLLEGE

              

  


Board of Trustees

   Grinnell College

Grinnell, Iowa 50112-1690

May 9, 2014                                           
 

  
Board of Trustees’ Annual Meeting
 

The Board of Trustees met last Thursday, Friday and Saturday, May 1-3, on campus. The following is a brief summary of the meeting.

 

1)  The Board attended small dinners on Thursday evening with faculty, staff, and students from three groups: members of the Prairie Studies Board, the Board of the Center for the Humanities, and the   Board of the Center for International Studies;

2)  Trustees approved the final candidate for an honorary degree award this year at Commencement, teacher Jaya Subramanian, and also a Faculty Handbook amendment proposed and approved by the faculty regarding Student Educational Policy Committees and the role of students in faculty personnel reviews;

3)  The Board heard a general campus update from President Kington on topics including the admitted class entering in the fall of 2014; the continued progress in the development and alumni engagement operation, including staffing and fundraising; the recent symposia sponsored by the Center for Careers, Life & Service, the recent activities in the Student Affairs and Communications Offices; and the various position searches underway;

 

4)  The Board heard a final report from SGA officers Thomas Neil, Remy Ferber, and Opeyemi Awe.  Their report included an overview of campus climate, the SGA year in review and the Cabinet transition, and the agenda for 2014-15. The Trustees also met the officers-elect for 2014-15: Opeyemi Awe, ’15, President-elect; Gwenna Ihrie, ’15, Vice-President-elect for Academic Affairs, and Iulia Iordache, ’15, Vice-President-elect for Student Affairs;  
 

5) The Board attended a reception with faculty members and Grinnell community leaders at the Iowa Transportation Museum on Friday evening and later enjoyed dinner with members of the senior staff at the Prairie Canary Restaurant in downtown Grinnell;      

 

6)  The Board heard, discussed, and approved the presentation of the FY15 operating budget by Vice-President for Finance, Kate Walker; 

 

7)  Board members attended a student session related to transitioning from Grinnell College, organized by the Student Government Association, on Thursday evening in the Joe Rosenfield ’25 Center;

 

8)  Trustees heard a presentation by Professor of Mathematics and Statistics, Shonda Kuiper, who described the breadth and quality of the College’s technology-infused statistics offerings and her experience in teaching for the Global Online Academy; 

 

9)  The Board heard a presentation from President Kington regarding building and financing plans for Phase I of the campus building plan, which the Trustees approved. Phase I includes expansion and upgrade of the ARH/Carnegie buildings, the design and construction of an Admissions building and entrance to campus, and related landscaping;  

 

10) The Board reelected four eligible trustees to another term: Trish F. Anderson ‘80, David Braman ‘75, Steve Holtze ‘68, and Sylvia Kwan, and two Trustees to Life Trusteeship: John Egan ’57, and Patricia Finkelman ‘80;  

   

11) Nancy Maly,’61, gave her final report as President of the Alumni Council. She summarized the Council’s recent work and thanked the Board for the opportunity to serve and share over the last year. Her successor, Susan Henken-Thielen,’80, was introduced, and the Board enthusiastically thanked Nancy for her service;

 

12)  The Board approved awarding tenure and/or promotions to associate professor for the following faculty members: Timothy Arner, English; Shanna Benjamin, English; Benjamin DeRidder, Biology; Teresa Geller, English; Shannon Hinsa-Leasure, Biology; Lakesia Johnson, English and Gender, Women’s, and Sexuality Studies; Andrew Kaufman, Art; Craig Quintero, Theatre and Dance; Mariko Schigeta Schimmel, Chinese and Japanese; and Julia Bauder, Library; and the promotion to full professor of Mark Levandoski, Chemistry; Henry Reitz, Religious Studies; and Barbara Trish, Political Science;
13)  Several students who qualified as winners or nominees of regional and national fellowships and prizes were introduced to the Board by Doug Cutchins, Assistant Dean and Director of Post-Graduate Transitions in the Center for Careers, Life and Service. Trustees were also informed of Doug’s new position and impending departure from Grinnell and he was thanked for his exemplary service to the College;  
14) The Board elected three new members:  Tobi Klein Marcus ’87 (California); Amb. George E. Moose ’66 (Virginia); and Connie Wimer (Iowa); 
15) The Board approved several amendments to its By-laws related to elections and standing committees;

16) Trustees heard a presentation from leaders of the AppDev student group on the progress of their Innovation Fund Grant to develop smartphone applications: Nathalie Ford ’15, Maijid Moujaled ’14, Lea Marolt Sonnenschein, ’15, and Patrick Triest ’15;    
17)  Trustees also heard the final reports from David Lopatto, as Interim Dean of the College, and Kathryn Kamp, as Chair of the Faculty.  

 
Clint Korver, Chair, Board of Trustees 

Raynard S. Kington, President
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